
From: Susan Krysiak <smkharp@me.com>  
To: Jeanne Farineau <jfarineau@comcast.net>  
Date: 04/07/2024 8:42 PM EDT  
Subject: Castleberry Circle Club Golf Cart Rally, Monday, May 13  
   
   
Hi Neighbors,  
   
The May 13 meeting of the Castleberry Circle Social Club is the golf cart rally. We’ll be 
taking sign-ups at the April 8 meeting. If you’re not coming to the meeting, We’ll be taking 
sign-ups until Thursday, May 9th, end of the day.  
   
Since the golf cart rally takes extra time, it’ll start earlier in the parking lot of Churchill, and 
the first carts go off at 4:30pm, so please come before that to start lining up.  
   
Our rally leaders are Mike and Jane Burke. You might remember them if you saw them 
perform the play, “An Evening with Howard and Rose” for our club.  
   
After the rally we’ll return to Churchill for a box lunch from Publix and prizes. The box lunch 
is an ultimate sub (ham, turkey and roast beef with provolone cheese), iced tea, southern 
potato salad and 2 cookies. You are welcome to bring your own adult (or any other) 
beverages if you wish. Also a variety of chips will be provided for those who want them.  
   
The cost of the meal is $5.00 per person, and the club will subsidize the rest. You can pay 
at the time of sign up or any time before the deadline of May 9. We will have a box or basket 
on our front porch to drop it off. Please put the money in an envelope with your name on it 
and if you plan to run the rally or just attend the party. Our address is 868 Castleberry 
Circle in the cul-de-sac. We're sorry there won't be any refunds for last minute 
cancellations since the meal will have been paid by the club.  
   
Some people might want to attend the party after the rally, but not run the rally. The cost 
for the meal is the same, but we’ll have to know which you plan to do. We encourage you to 
run the rally, because it’s a lot of fun.  
   
To participate in the rally, you can go with just 2 of you in your cart, or team up with another 
cart with 1 or 2 other people. It’s up to you. If you’re single, you might want to join with 
someone else. We will not be assigning anyone in teams. It’s totally up to you.  
   
This event, run by Mike and Jane Burke, is the most popular event of the year in Ashland, 
and it’s very cleverly done. Mike gives you the clues and explains exactly how to fill in the 
answers, and you have to go out and find the answers. He keeps it close to home, usually 
in the Bonnybrook, Ashland and Lynnhaven neighborhoods. The rally is not timed, and it is 
not a race, but we should be back at Churchill by about 6:00pm. Mike gives out clipboards 
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to write the answers on the answer sheet, but I always bring an extra one in case there 
aren't enough of them. The clipboards belong to the rec center, so the number is limited.  
   
The rally must be run in a golf cart, not a car.  
   
We hope to see you at the rally. Any questions, please ask. Email is best: 
smkharp@me.com.  
   
Susan & Jim Krysiak 
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